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Welcome to the November 2013 Newsletter! 
In this edition: 

 Strengthening Password Management - 
Reminder 

 Refund Application - Tax Fields 
 Carrier Identification Plate (CIP) and 

Ticket Service Provider (TSP) Master Files 
 EMD / Weblink RET Validation Update 
 ADM VISION Enhanced Dispute File 
 Change of IP Addresses 

 
 

Strengthening Password Management 

 
Should you have further question on the plan, 

please contact Customer Service/RPM in your 
respective regions. 

Note that the next batch of implementations 
on Dec 16th will take place in: 

 
AR, AU, BM, BR, BS, BW, CB, CO, GU, HK, JP, MO, 
MW, MZ, NC, PF, PG, PY, TT, UY, VE, ZA, ZM, ZW 

 
 

 Developments for Release on     
Tuesday, 26th November 2013 

 
Refund Application - Tax Fields 

 
The online BSPlink Refund Notice and 

Refund Application will be modified in order to allow 
the user to dynamically enter as many taxes as 
needed. The behavior will be exactly the same as in 
the current VMPD form. 

Furthermore, the printable BSPlink refund 
forms will take into account the number of taxes to 
be displayed. The size and placing of the taxes will 
be adapted to the available space in order to ensure 
the printing of the document in a single page 
whenever possible. 

 
 

Carrier Identification Plate (CIP) and Ticket 
Service Provider (TSP) Master Files 

 

A header and footer has been added to the 
daily CIP and TSP master files addressed to the 
DPC recipient. 

 
 

EMD / Weblink RET Validation Update 

 
The validation of the Weblink RET files will 

be updated in order to accept the values “Y” and 
blank in the EMCI field as follows: 

 
If the TRNC field is equal to “EMDS”, then 

the values accepted in the EMCI field are: “Y” or 
Blank; when the TRNC field is equal to “EMDA” then 
the EMCI field must always be blank. 

 
 

ADM VISION Enhanced Dispute File 

 
New improvement aimed for ADM Vision 

users so that more information (if configured by the 
user), can be included in the ‘eh’ file, i.e., ADM 
amount, dispute date and ticket number. 
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Change of IP Addresses 
 

This is to inform you that between 16th Dec 
2013 and 16th Jan 2014, the BSPlink Supplier, 
Accelya, will change all their public IP addresses. 

 
These are the changes which will be 

implemented: 
 
1. The sftp.accelya.com server will have a 

new IP address: 185.14.24.12. 

 Users will have to update their connection 
scripts, if these scripts are still connecting 
directly to the IP address. 

 Please make the change between 16th 
Dec 2013 and 16th Jan 2014. 

 During this period, both IPs (current one - 
85.118.246.162 and new one - 
185.14.24.12) will be active.  

 On 16th Jan 2014, the old IP address will 
be deactivated. As on previous 
occasions, a notification will be added in 
the BSPlink message center. 

 
2. For BSPlink a new IP address will be 

used: 185.14.24.11. This new IP address will be 
associated with the www.bsplink.iata.org domain. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

IATA Customer Service 
http://www.iata.org/customer-portal/Pages/contactus.aspx 

 

http://www.bsplink.iata.org/
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